
 

  
  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
Kia Ora Tatou 
 
REPORTING TO PARENTS 
The Mid-Year Reports will be made available to parents in the first week of Term 3 (Tuesday 
21 July) with Conferences in the second week (Wednesday 29 July and Thursday 30 July). 
In the last newsletter I advised how this Mid-Year Report will focus on Next Steps and we 
have delayed formal assessments until later in the year. At the Conferences, teachers will 
be able to provide a “teacher judgement” on progress and achievement yet this will be 
from observations, distance learning work and discussions with students – not from formal 
assessments.  
 
This year the Mid-Year Report format has been altered. A copy is shown on the next page. 
This Report will include: 
 

 Reading, Writing and Mathematics graphs from the Data Booklet showing progress 
over the years 

 Next Steps for students, parents and teachers to discuss at the Conference 

 An EFFORT Grade connected to each curriculum area 
o E= Excellent 
o VG= Very Good 
o S= Satisfactory 
o ME=More Effort Needed 

 The Browns Bay School values are incorporated into the report 
o B= Beginning 
o U=Usually 
o C=Consistent 

 Attendance 

 Waterwise Level  
 

 
The Report will also be available on a Parent Portal through our School Management System (Etap). A notice about 
how to access the Report as a PDF file will be shared with parents before the end of the Term. The Parent Portal also 
allows parents to view other information held by the school about their child.  
 
The Report (2 pages): 
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TEACHER ONLY DAY 
FRIDAY AUGUST 21 will be a Teacher Only Day. This is a day provided under the Teachers Collective Contract for 
teachers to use for Professional Learning. The School will not be open for students on that day. 
 
Peter Mulcahy 
PRINCIPAL 
 

 

Thursday 18 June – BBS BOT Meeting – 6.30pm –Staffroom Friday 19 June – Class and Individual photos 

Tuesday 23 June – Y4-6 X Country Final - 11am - School 
Courts (save days 24 June and 26 June) 

Thursday 25 June – Maori Whanau Hui – 7pm - Staffroom 

Tuesday 30 June – Y1-3  X Country Final – 1.30pm  Wednesday 1 July – Y1-3 X Country – 1.30pm (save day) 

Wednesday 01 July – FOTS AGM and Meeting – 7pm – 
Staffroom 

Thursday 02 July - Travelwise Event - Super heroes day 
(more info coming soon) 

Thursday 02 July - Newsletter Friday 03 July – Term 2 ends 

Monday 20 July – Term 3 Starts Friday 21 August – Teacher Only Day – School Closed 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 



SCHOOL EVENTS 

 
SUPER STARS 
At the last school assemblies, the following pupils received certificates for their 
achievements:  
YEAR 0/1 TEAM -  Nathan Scantlebury 2, Marina Leye 8, Audrey Li 9, Catalina Watt 10, 
Andy Kong 11, Micaela Torres 12 
YEAR 2 TEAM - Julian Zhu 3, Euan Kim 4, Lucas Sheppard 5, Maia Andrews 6, Brayden Dos 
Santos David 7 
YEAR 3 TEAM – Zoia Zhuravleva 26, Olivia Chen 13, Rachel Shaw 14, Bryce Halsall 15 
YEAR 4 TEAM - Riley Violich 24, Hannah Joubert 25, Stewart Zhou 27, Jasmine Mees 28 
YEAR 5 TEAM – Ivy Wahlstrom 16, Liam Young 17, Luke Jansen 22, Janco Pietersen 23  
YEAR 6 TEAM – Ethan Bradley 18, Lilian Yang 19, Levi Marshall 20, Emma Xie 21 
ACHIEVEMENT CUP – Karissa Xia 18 
SERVICE TO SCHOOL CUP – Ryan Meyer 21  
VALUES CUP – Adam Freear 19  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 4 - 6 CROSS COUNTRY FINAL 

On Tuesday next week (23rd June, Week 11), we are holding the Senior Cross Country Final.  
Save days are Wednesday 24th June and Friday 26th June. The 1st race will start at 11.10 am and then follow the 
order below: 
Year 4 Girls 
Year 5 Girls 
Year 4 Boys 
Year 5 Boys 
Year 6 Girls 
Year 6 Boys 
We ask that if you are intending on coming along that you arrive before the 1st race (11.10 am) as we will require 
spectators to stay well clear of the course and runners. It is crucial that the course is clear for the runners, at all 
times. 
The course will start and finish on the School Field. The children will be completing 1 lap outside the School Grounds 
(Hyde Rd, Browns Bay Rd, Miri Rd) and then 1 lap, partially inside the school grounds. 
There will be no access from the Browns Bay Road school gate once the races have started. This is an important 
intersection on the course and we need to keep this area clear. If the weather is not looking good we will endeavour 
to do our best to make a call before school on the day. 
 
YEAR 1 – 3 CROSS COUNTRY FINAL 
The Year 1 to 3 Cross Country Final is planned to occur on Tuesday 30 June at 1.30pm. The children will need to wear 
appropriate clothes on the day i.e. shorts not longs and suitable footwear. Cross-country training has been part of our 
fitness program this term and we have encouraged all children to take part. The course is run inside the school grounds 
like previous years. There are teachers/ Y6 supervisors stationed all along the route. If your child is unwell or unable 
to take part in this event, please inform your child's teacher. 

The students will assemble at 1.30pm and races will start at 1.40pm. The children will compete in Year levels as 
outlined below: 
Year 0 - 1 girls and boys 
Year 2 girls and boys 
Year 3 girls and boys 
We cannot give a start time for each year group - they will just race in that order. The children run the course quickly 
so the event is not that long! If wet weather or ground conditions mean a postponement we will send an email to 
parents at 12 Noon on the day. A “save” day is set for Wednesday 1 July. 
 
FLIPPABALL TERMS 3 & 4 for YEARS 3 – 6  
We are currently taking registrations for children who are not currently registered to play Flippaball and would like to 
play in Terms 3 & 4.  
A place in a team is dependent on spaces available in existing teams or numbers received to make new teams. If 
there are enough new registrations then new teams can be entered for the start of Term 3 to continue through into 
Term 4. Otherwise, your child will be placed on a waiting list. To register your child’s interest and for more 
information please head to the Browns Bay School website https://www.brownsbay.school.nz/sports/flippaball 
 
 
 
SCHOLASTICS BOOK CLUB 
Parents wanting to order Scholastic Books, to do so 
online by Monday 22 June.  There will be no cash orders 
at school. 
Online Book orders:  www.scholastic.xo.nz/LOOP 
 
Magazine Issue 3 went out to the children last week.  

SCHOOL NOTICES 

 

https://www.brownsbay.school.nz/sports/flippaball
http://www.scholastic.xo.nz/LOOP


SCHOOL BEANIES FOR SALE 
These can be purchased from the School Office. 
$15 each (limited stock). 

 

 
 
 
CLASS AND INDIVIDUAL PHOTOS  
Photolife Studios will be in the School on Friday 19 June to take the annual school photos. 
Both class and individual photos will be taken at the same time. All children will have an  
individual photo taken. Please can children wear the correct uniform. When the photos are 
ready for printing the children will bring home a unique photo shoot key code. This key code will 
need to be used by parents to view and purchase photos online.  
Please note: Sibling Photos will not be taken on Friday. These will be taken in August with 
team photos. Sibling forms are available at the School Office. 
 
POOL CARD REFUNDS 
$20 Pool Card Refunds went home on Tuesday 16 June, in a 
white envelope, addressed to Parent/Caregiver.  Thank you for your 
patience. 
For those who haven't managed to return the pool card yet,  
we will really appreciate it, so that there will be enough 
cards for everyone to enjoy the pool next season.   
Thank you. 
 
 

FOTS 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING & NEXT FOTS MEETING: 
NEW DATE - WEDNESDAY 1 JULY, 7pm, STAFF ROOM  
Interested in joining Friends of the School (FOTS)?  The Annual General 
Meeting is a great time to get involved because it marks the beginning 
of the FOTS year.  Ahead of the AGM, we’re calling for nominations 
from school parents/caregivers for the FOTS executive team roles of 
President, Vice President, Secretary, and Treasurer.  These roles have a 
1-year term.  Nomination forms can be collected from the School Office 
and must be returned to the School Office by Tuesday 30 June, 
3:30pm.  Position descriptions and the FOTS constitution can be found 
here: https://www.brownsbay.school.nz/about-us/friends-school  
 
If you want to know more, please contact us: 
fots@my.brownsbay.school.nz  
 
ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS ARE 100% DIGITAL 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Get up to 2 months bonus membership if purchased before 

13 July, applies to Single city and Multi city, that's 14 months of discounts! 

https://www.brownsbay.school.nz/about-us/friends-school
mailto:fots@my.brownsbay.school.nz


Support our school as you take advantage of the fantastic offers in the Entertainment Book which is now available as 
a 100% Digital Membership. 
Download the app and order your Entertainment Book digital membership here - 
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/9905w6 
 
FACEBOOK  
Did you know we share a Facebook page with BBS? For news, photos, updates, and event information, go to: 
www.facebook.com/Browns-Bay-School-Friends-of -the-School-173302139385925/ 
 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 
 
 
Long Bay College Open Evening, Wednesday, July 22, 4pm-7.30pm 
Long Bay College warmly invites parents/caregivers and students of all ages to visit our Open Evening. Discover how 
Long Bay College can offer your child a quality, secondary school education through our extraordinary culture of 
care. Open Evening provides a great opportunity to meet our students and staff and take a tour of our school. There 
will be an information presentation at 5.30pm in the auditorium which will be repeated at 7pm. We look forward to 
meeting you. 
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